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Dear parents and carers 
 
We are delighted to see that our children and young people have settled back into their 
education at the start of this new year and we trust that they are enjoying the new 
opportunities for learning and personal development.  We want to thank everyone for their 
commitment and continuing support to assist all educational settings to remain open.  
 
Last term was the most challenging across Cheshire East in terms of positive cases and 
outbreaks of COVID-19 but your support, coupled with the management of COVID-19 
across the local authority area, has been an excellent example of effective coordination 
and consistent use of available resources.  
 
The COVID-19 virus is still with us and so we wanted to explain the current position in 
Cheshire East and outline how we are working with schools to manage this while making 
every effort to keep as many children and young people as possible in school. 
 
As you may be aware, mandatory face coverings for secondary pupils in classrooms 
ended from 20 January and their use in communal areas is due to end from this Thursday 
(27 January). Whilst we are supportive of this approach, Cheshire East has advised 
schools to take a ‘planned and paced approach’ to the removal of face coverings in 
classrooms. In particular, we have recommended that those schools who currently have 
an outbreak of COVID-19 may want to review their outbreak management plan before 
withdrawing this measure. 
 
It is important to remember that most children and young people are not severely ill if they 
contract COVID-19, indeed many have no symptoms at all. However, it remains crucial for 
schools to have in place measures which will help limit transmission so that the number of 
children and staff who are infected and therefore absent from school is kept as low as 
possible.  Schools and settings are adhering to the latest national guidance on testing, 
self-isolation, ventilation, and hygiene. 
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We previously issued enhanced advice to reduce the transmission by household contacts 
of a positive case. This has now been amended as outlined below: 
Children and young people age 5 years and above who are household contacts of a 
positive case are no longer asked to stay away from school but should take a lateral flow 
test (LFT) each morning for 7 days. 
 
Children and young people who share a classroom with a positive case will not have to 
isolate or carry out additional testing unless they are identified as having had particularly 
close contact. This is likely to be linked to events outside the classroom such as 
sleepovers, social events or travelling together in shared cars. Schools and settings will 
not trace contacts unless this is part of the advice given by Public Health to manage an 
outbreak. 
 
We know that the current high levels of COVID-19 in the community are having an impact 
on absence from work and this applies to staff working in schools and settings. Plans have 
been developed to help manage staff absence, but if it becomes impossible for a school or 
setting to provide safe face to face teaching for all its pupils, then a period of remote 
learning may be necessary. This will be a short period and for the smallest number of 
pupils as possible.  
 
We will continue to monitor positive cases and review the need for any additional 
measures, ensuring that these are only in place if absolutely necessary. Your co-operation 
in this is vital and we cannot stress enough the importance of schools being informed 
should your child test positive for COVID-19 and so ask that your report all cases as 
quickly as possible. 
 
The vaccine roll-out is continuing and all young people age 12 years and above (and 
some age 5 years and above) will soon be able to access the vaccination. We encourage 
everyone who is eligible to take up this offer. Further information can be found at nhs 
coronavirus vaccines.  
 
We hope that this information is useful and helps to reassure you that we are working 
closely with schools and settings to try and ensure that COVID-19 has the least impact 
possible on your child’s opportunities and learning experiences. As we go forward, our 
number one aim is to provide face to face learning for all Cheshire East children and we 
will support schools to put in measures which will support this. 
 
We thank you again for your continuing support and co-operation and we wish you and 
your children the very best for the forthcoming year. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Matt Tyrer Director of Public Health 
 

Mark Bayley | Acting Director of Education 
and 14-19 Skills 
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